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NCC to build new school and sports hall in Filipstad 

NCC, in partnership with Filipstad Municipality, will build a new 

school with places for 360 students and a sports hall in central 

Filipstad. The order value is approximately SEK 180 million. 

 
“It is extremely gratifying to be able to give both education and sports in our 
municipality such fine conditions for their operations. This will be a ‘no-shoes’ school, 
with modern and well-designed learning environments. Through an early partnership 

with NCC, we can build a school for today and tomorrow,” says Jomark Polintan, 
Deputy Chairman of the Municipal Board and chair of the technology committee in 
Filipstad Municipality. 

The new school will be built in central Filipstad, on a site where a school previously 
stood. The three-story school will house 360 students in preschool, grades 1 through 3 
and elementary special education. The first story will house shared spaces, including a 

canteen and reception kitchen. The second story has spaces for preschool classes, 
grade 1 and special education classes. Uppermost are the classrooms for grade 2 and 3, 
as well as premises for handicraft lessons. Solar cells will be placed on the roof, and the 
school will be constructed in accordance with the Sweden Green Building Council, 
Silver level. 

A new sports hall will be built adjacent to the Spångberg Hall sports facility. The 
stands in the sports hall will seat approximately 400 spectators across two levels. 

The assignment is a turnkey contract, and the collaboration is in the form of a 
partnering arrangement in which NCC and Filipstad Municipality will complete 
the assignment in an atmosphere of open dialogue with the best interests of the 
project in focus. The collaboration was inaugurated in May of 2019, with project 

planning in an introductory initial phase. The parties have now reached an 
agreement regarding the scope, and a construction contract has been signed. 

“NCC is one of Sweden’s largest builders of schools and we are bringing all our 
experience to Filipstad’s new school. During the planning, we collaborated closely with 
representatives from the operations, and we look forward to building the learning 
environments of the future that will meet the needs of both students and teachers,” says 
Sandra Björn, Project Director, NCC Building Sweden. 

Construction will commence in early 2021. Completion of the school is planned for 
late 2022. 

The assignment is valued at approximately SEK 180 million and will be 
registered among orders in the first quarter of 2021 in the NCC Building 
Sweden business area. 

For further information, please contact: 

Sandra Björn, Project Director, NCC Building Sweden, +46 76 125 13 39 

Linda Sällström, Communication Partner NCC, +46 8 585 518 70 

 
NCC’s Media line +46 8 585 519 00, press@ncc.se, NCC’s Media bank 

 

About NCC. NCC is one of the leading construction companies in the Nordics. Based on its expertise in 

managing complex construction processes, NCC contributes to the positive impact of construction for its 

customers and society. Operations include commercial property development, building and infrastructure 

project contracting, and asphalt and stone materials production. In 2019, NCC had sales of SEK 58 bn and 

15,500 employees. NCC’s shares are listed on Nasdaq Stockholm. 
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